
Minutes of the Tenth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 19th October 2015 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.

Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Keates, Kilby and Ricketts; 1 member of 
                   the public.
Apologies:  Cllrs Herron and James; SBCllr McCracken.
The meeting was taken into recess and housing trigger points for construction of new stadium were queried: Clerk to check with SBC.
115.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
          All PCllrs declared an interest in agenda item 7a), review of PCllr allowances.
116.  MINUTES  OF  THE  NINTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Kilby, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
117.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Transfer of services – a SBC proposal for a shared workforce, employed initially by SBC then Haydon Wick PC but with Blunsdon PC setting its own Parish priorities, would be presented at meeting at Haydon Wick PC on 29th October, 7.30pm.  All PCllrs were urged to attend.
b) Lower Village bank – SBC officer had advised that condition of bank dictated method used.
c) Redhouse Residents Association – no information received and it was suggested an invitation to interested residents could go on Priory Vale Facebook page with meeting at RCC.
d) Play areas – graffiti at Eastbury and Brook Parks.  Clerk to chase up Ian Napier re CCTV.
e) Recreation Ground – Blunsdon CC’s application for Sports Forum grant of £1,200 had been approved.
f) Village Hall leak – still no response from Thames Water.
g) Health care  – Phil Smith, SBC, had advised that Local Plan Policy NC5 did not specify provision, however, it was expected to be part of Village Centre facilities.  This could be raised at CCG meeting on 2nd November.  Cllr Jankinson had requested SBC arrange pre pre-app discussions for Kingsdown developer, Borough and Parish Cllrs.
h) Speed Watch – further dates for various locations had been agreed.
i) Tadpole Garden Village – site meeting had resulted in agreement to remove some signage and revised plans to be submitted.
j) Lyall Close pond – Cllr Jankinson and the Clerk had met with Lendlease representative; pond required clearing and drainage works to road still to be completed.  SBC S106 officer had since found document which stated pond to be handed over to Thames Water; the Clerk had informed Lendlease and they were going back to TW with this.
k) Recreation Ground hedge – contractor would not reduce height to 2metres without agreement of all adjoining householders;  Clerk to contact them.
l) S/14/1243 Appeal – detailed traffic information received from Martin Jones and added to response.
m) Recreation Ground tree – pictures of impact provided by resident.   PCllrs agreed this was only an issue in late Autumn sun and Cllr Jankinson to contact him.
n) Village Hall flooring – work had commenced that day.  A local family wanted piano and were arranging transport.

o) Pavilion/Rec Ground keys – signing book had disappeared.

p) Localities – no contact from SBCllr Elliott.

q) Redhouse Community Centre – official opening provisionally planned for 6th November and Justin Tomlinson MP to be invited to open; meeting with immediate residents to be held on 27th October at 7.30pm;  lease still not finalised; all furniture now delivered; well within projected set up expenditure; weekend caretaker still to be appointed; IT all set up; Adrian Boast visiting Christ Church community centre to learn on line booking system; Abbey Meads Community Facilities may be linked.
r) Abbey Farewell event – Cllr Jankinson and three guests had attended and enjoyed meal, all courtesy of Stadia UK, but he had made donation to Speedway Riders Benevolent Fund.
118.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

           S/15/1255:  Change of use of part of an agricultural barn to equestrian use and construction of a 

           JROD          menage    at:
                                               Barn at Rose Lane, Blunsdon.
            S/15/1295:  Erection of a single storey rear/side extension    at:

            ISPA           2 Eastbury Way, Redhouse.

            S/15/1491:  Erection of  first floor side and single storey rear extensions    at:

            JROD          31 Standen Way, St Andrew’s Ridge.

            All permitted, with conditions.

            S/15/1547:  Certification of Lawfulness (proposed) for erection of a single storey rear extension   at:

            ISPA           4 Joyce Close, Abbey Meads.

            Granted, therefore planning consent not required.

            S/15/1565  and  S/15/1566 – both formally withdrawn.                

            Planning Enforcement officer – letter received regarding several sites and action being taken.
119.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/1600:  Erection of a single storey rear extension      at:

           ISPA           25 Ironstone Close, Redhouse.        
           Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.
          S/15/1352:  Demolition of existing warehouse and outbuildings, and erection of 5 residential 

          HC               dwellings (Use Class C3) with associated landscaping and access, revised plans         at:

                                            Lindsey’s Yard, Turnpike Road, Blunsdon.
          Cllrs agreed to support in view of revisions and to request S106 payments for local projects.
          S/15/1585:  Erection of a three storey building comprising ground floor retail (Class A1) and 14 

           HC             apartments (Class C3), access, parking and amenity areas with associated works, revised   

                              plans,           at:

                              Redhouse Village Centre.

          Cllrs agreed to objects as:  accessibility to the rear of the building would be awkward and lead to
           frontage parking; the proposed tandem parking arrangement would not be practicable; information 
           regarding current bus service was incorrect; revised plans showed smaller measurements for     

           apartments, however, footprint had not changed; bike stores were not located in open area to provide

           level of security; it was considered that traffic census may be inaccurate. S106 payments for local 

          projects to be requested.
120.     FINANCE
           Cllr Boyd proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 71 to 86 totaling £58,011.71 and payments 130
           to 152 totaling £52,246.25
a)   Review of payment of Parish Councillor allowances.

Cllrs considered recommended rates for PCllrs and Chairs.  Cllr Ainscow proposed, all agreed, to maintain as voluntary community role and not pay allowances other than travel beyond Borough.
121.  CORRESPONDENCE
a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 784 and 785.

b) WALC – October Newsletter; invite to AGM 4th November.

c) SBC – notice of temporary closure of Footpath 3 and alternative route.

d) Hills – Liaison Committee minutes 17th September.

e) NHS Swindon CCG notes of meeting 24th September.

f) Emails:   SBC – agenda for Standards Cttee 12th October;

               SBC – agenda for  Planning Committee 13th October;

               SBC – agenda for Cabinet 21st October.
122.     COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Recreation Areas -  the Clerk read email from SBC regarding closure of Bergman Close play area unless PC took it on.  Cllrs unanimously agreed to closure in view of history of serious vandalism of site, but retention of kick about area and transfer of this to PC.  SBC planned to use salvaged equipment at next nearest play area, Minety Road.
b) Clerks’ Forum -  the Clerk had attended meeting on 9th October and reported the following: Locality Issues - no regular info sent to PCs yet and Patrick Weir to chase up; grant application guidance to be reviewed;  Special Expenses - completed form returned;  Proposed Swindon Cycling Strategy 2016 – consultation document to be issued soon, aim to support bids for funding of improvements, report to March Cabinet and full Council April, can attend PC meetings if needed; Forward Planning - coloured version of 2026 Plan to be issued, 2016 - 2036 work had begun, SHLAA call for sites over next few months,  Phil Smith to confirm how this would work in with emerging Neighbourhood Plans, playing pitch strategy being updated, looking at quality and quantity, could identify shortfalls and focus new provision, possibly via S106 (locally) and CIL (strategic), copies of reports requested;  Neighbourhood Plans – six at various stages; 

CIL - working with Wilts Council re Ridgeway Farm which was developing faster than projected, 117 homes occupied and S106 triggers reached,   Commonhead and TGV had increasing rates of build out and regular occupation updates requested by SBC,  talks with NHS England, NHS Property Services and CCG re opportunities in all new sites and their promotion:  TGV regarded as urgent, Kingsdown - no policy for it but to engage with CCG,  SBC being taken to judicial review re mezzanine floor space in Next application;  Ethical Framework and Community Governance -  training being arranged;  Community Governance Reviews:  consultation to start in January, initial “heads up” to Stephen Taylor (submitted), no formal proposals needed yet.
                 Next meeting - 13th January 2016, Haydon Wick PC.
c) WALC(SAC) – Cllr Compton serving as chairman again.
123.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Jankinson had noted surveying at Abbey Farm site.
b) Cllr Jankinson reported deep hole in pavement at Barratts site access on Lady Lane.  He had spoken with site manager who had agreed to fill with concrete but this had not been done.  Clerk to write.
c) The Clerk reported that she had contacted RCD regarding weeding, levelling and seeding of banks: they had offered £250 for PC to arrange work.  Cllrs agreed this was not enough.
d) Cllr Boyd queried Highways England response re tree sleeves – none to date and Clerk to chase with suggestion that if not removed by end of month PC would arrange and send them invoice.
e) Cllr Ricketts queried works on site next to Aldi: it was understood to be Greene King development.
f) Cllr Ricketts complained of Barratts site noise from 7am on Saturdays.  Clerk to add to letter to site manager. 
g) Cllr Ainscow had noted dog waste bin by Rec Ground was filled before weekly servicing.

h) Cllr Compton reported fly tipping on road to Chapel Farm – Clerk to report to Hills.

i) Cllr Compton reported sequencing of Lady Lane junction traffic lights had changed at weekend.

j) Cllr Compton reported dropped drains on side of road between Thamesdown Drive Junction 1 and Lady Lane bridge.
k) Cllr Compton had noted overgrown hedges around Ash Brake – these would probably be cut during SBC winter schedule.

l) Cllr Jankinson reported on reply from SBC planning officer regarding Kilby Close hedge gaps: no consents granted and being taken up with developer and householder as appropriate.
124.   SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 2nd November, 7.30pm, at Blunsdon 
          Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 2nd November  2015

